次の英文の内容に関して、(1)~(5)の質問に対する答えとして最も適切なものを1~4の 中から選び、番号で答えなさい。

Study Abroad

Hello everyone. I'm Yuki. I'm a third-grade junior high school student in Japan. This summer, I went to New Zealand to study English. I stayed there for six weeks. This was my first time going abroad. It was an exciting time for me. I'll tell you about my experience in New Zealand.

I left Japan on July twenty-first and arrived in New Zealand the next day. In July, it is summer in Japan, but in New Zealand it is winter! It was so cold at that time. I took a jacket and a hat to New Zealand, but I forgot to take a pair of gloves! So, I had to buy new ones.

I took English lessons at school. At first, I couldn't understand their English at all because my teachers and friends spoke really fast. My host family was very kind and spoke to me slowly. I studied very hard and tried to listen to their English. Finally, I was able to understand their English a little.

I did a lot of activities there. I went skiing in the mountains. It was very exciting. I did horse riding. My horse ran so fast! The best activity to me was watching stars at night. There were so many stars in the sky. It was really beautiful. I'll never forget it.

This summer was special to me. I need to study English harder. I also want to go to other countries to have good experiences.

- How many times did he go to foreign countries?
 Once. 2. Twice. 3. Three times. 4. Four times.
- (2) When did Yuki arrive in New Zealand?
 1. On 21, July.
 3. On 21, August.
 4. On 22, August.
- (3) What did Yuki buy in New Zealand?
 1. A jacket. 2. A hat. 3. A pair of pants. 4. A pair of gloves.
- (4) Who spoke to Yuki in English slowly?1. His teachers. 2. His friends. 3. His host family. 4. His mother.
- (5) What was the best activity to Yuki?1. Skiing. 2. Skating. 3. Horse riding. 4. Watching stars.